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A Newsletter for Faculty and Staff of Coastal Carolina University 

Campus Calendar 
--:-: --,=1'hursday~ November 3 :: 

Monday, October 31 
• 13th Annual Bargain Book Sale: 

9 a.m. to 3 p.m., front of Kimbel 
Library. Charmaine Tomczyk 

• Hypnosis for Weight Control 
workshop: 1:30 p.m., KH 109. Vicki 
Gardner 

• Men's Golf: 15th Annual Old 
Dominion/Seascape Invitational, 
away 

Tuesday, November 1 
• 13th Annual Bargain Book Sale: 

9 a.m. to 3 p.m., front of Kimbel 
Library. Charmaine Tomczyk 

• Men's Golf: 15th Annual Old 
Dominion/Seascape Invitational, 
away 

• Beginning Windows Workshop: 2:30 
to 4:30 p.m., WALL 109. Terri Brown 

• The Writers's Group meeting: 
7:30 p.m., SC 201. Susan Meyers 

• MAT Testing: 3 p.m., Academic 
Center, ACAD 215. Linda Ford 

Wednesday, November 2 
• Pegasus Mail for Windows Workshop: 

2:30 to 4 p.m., WALL 109. Terri 
Brown 

• Carolina Collegiate Federal Credit 
Union luncheon: noon to 2 p.m., 
ADM 003 (reservation deadline: 
Nov. 2). Corinne Godshall 

• Fall Fashion Show: 7 p.m., WALL 
Auditorium. Phi Sigma Sigma 

• German Conversation Table: 
11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m., cafeteria. 
Mike Gilbert 

• Pegasus Mail for DOS Workshop: 
2:30 to 4 p.m., WALL 109. Terri 
Brown 

• Science Seminar Series - Resource 
partitioning in moray eels, Rob 
Young, speaker: 2:30 to 3 p.m., 
SCI 106. Kathy Taylor 

• Soccer: Big South Conference in 
Greensboro, N.C. 

Friday, November .{ 
• Women's Golf: Third Annual Carolyn 

Cudone Intercollegiate Tournament 
at Prestwick Golf Club, Myrtle Beach 

• Soccer: Big South Conference in 
Greensboro, N.C. 

• Volleyball: UNC Greensboro at 
Coastal, 7 p.m. 

Saturday, November 5 
• Women's Golf: Third Annual Carolyn 

Cudone Intercollegiate Tournament 
at Prestwick Golf Club, Myrtle Beach 

• Soccer: Big South Conference in 
Greensboro, N.C. 

Sunday, November 6 
• Women's Golf: Third'Annual Carolyn 

Cudone Intercollegiate Tournament 
at Prestwick Golf Club, Myrtle Beach 

Tuesday, November 8 
• Holiday-Election Day: no classes; 

administrative offices closed. 
• Volleyball: Coastal at UNC 

Wilmington, 7 p.m. 
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First president of 
Coastal Carolina 
University installed 

Ronald R. Ingle has been installed as 
the first president of Coastal Carolina 
University. An installation ceremony 
was held Saturday, Oct. 22 on campus. 

In an inaugural address, entitled 
Searching Questions and Challenging 
Answers, Ingle stressed the importance 
of asking the right questions to ensure 
that solutions will be reached and 
progress accomplished. 

"We have something very special here," 
he said, "we're small enough for intimacy, 
but large enough for inspiration. Let us 
connect with one another." 

U.S. Senator Strom Thurmond, 
delegates representing 54 colleges and 
universities from across the nation, 
students representing 37 university 
honor societies and student organi· 
zations, faculty and friends of the 
university participated in the ceremony, 

Thurmond referred to Ingle as a 
learned and able man. "Weare counting 
on you to assure that your students 
receive the training that is required to 
function as citizens of the world," 
Thurmond said. 

The 42-member platform party 
included Coastal Carolina University 
Board of Trustees chair Jimmy Johnson, 
Horry County Legislative Chair Morgan 

See Calendar on page 5. Martin, academic deans, Coastal 
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Hal B. Holmes Jr., Student Body 
President Michele Gilbert and more. 

The installation ceremony is an 
academic tradition dating from the 
Middle Ages. According to statistics 
compiled by the Council for Advancement 
and Support of Education, more than 350 
new college presidents are installed in 
office each year. Traditionally, presidents 
are installed in their first or second year 
in office. 

The university designated Oct. 18 to 22 
as Inauguration Week for the university 
community and the public to recall the 
past, celebrate the present and look to the 
future. The installation ceremony was 
the finale of the Inaugural Week 
Celebration. ~ 



Coastal Carolina 
People 
Sharon Thompson presented a lecture 
on a paper, entitled "Black and white 
adolescent males' perceptions of ideal 
body size," at the American Public 
Health Association's 122nd Annual 
Meeting and Exhibition held in 
Washington, D.C. on Oct. 31. This is the 
largest conference of public health 
professionals in the United States with 
more than 11,000 attending each year. 
The paper was a part of the scientific 
oral presentations for the Food and 
Nutrition section and was featured in a 
session titled "The MTV Generation: 
Issues in Adolescent Health." 

Jim Blackburn wrote an article, 
entitled "Issues in the University 
Foreign Language Classroom," which 
has been published in the fall 1994 
edition of Reading Improvement (Project 
Innovation), Vol. 31, No.3. 

Steve Nagle's article, entitled "The 
English Double Modal Conspiracy," has 
appeared in Diachronica, a refereed 
international journal of historical 
linguistics which publishes seven to 
eight feature articles per year in two 
issues. In the same issue, Nagle's 
research was cited in an article dealing 
with the historical development of the 
auxiliary dQ. 

James Farsolas recently had published 
an article, entitled "Historical Reality 
and Legend in Alexander Pushkin's 
Short Story KIRDJALI -- an Episode 
from the Greek Revolution of 1821 in the 
Romanian Principalities," in the 
professional journal Balkan Studies, 
XXXI, No.2 (1992), published in 
Thessaloniki, Greece. Farsolas is a 
regular contributor to this biannual 
professional publication and has 
previously published other studies and 
book reviews. 

Subhash Saxena has been selected for 
listing in the upcoming fifth edition of 
the International Directory of 
Distinguished Leadership. The listing is 
published by American Biographical 
Institute, Inc., which is based in 
Raleigh, N.C. ~ 

The next issue of 
On Campus will be 

Monday, Nov. 14; deadline 
to submit information is 
Wednesday, Nov. 9. ~ 

Wiseman appointed to state and regional 
educational organizations 

Dennis Wiseman has been appointed 
by state officials to serve as a member of 
two state and regional educational 
organizations. 

Wiseman was appointed to the S.C. 
Education Goals Panel by Governor 
Carroll Campbell and State 
Superintendent of Education Barbara 
Nielsen. The 61-member panel is made 
up of parents, business leaders, 
teachers, school administrators, higher 
education representatives and 
community leaders. The panel is 
charged with the task of helping develop 
a comprehensive plan and set of 
recommendations for the continuous 
improvement of education in South 
Carolina, and for reaching the national 
educational goals set by the National 
Governors Association in 1991, which 
were expanded by the U.S. Congress in 
1994. 

Wiseman also was appointed as the 
South Carolina representative to the 
Higher Education Collaborative 
Steering Committee of the South 
Eastern Regional Vision for Education. 

SERVE is a federally-funded 
education laboratory that works with 
states, districts and schools on 
improvement efforts and provides 
products and services to educators in 
the Southeast. The laboratory serves 
Alabama, Florida, Georgia, Mississippi 

Birthdays 
October 

31 

November 

Jim Michie 
Anne Monk 
Jeffrey Dorsey 

1 Kerry Lord 
Claudia Marlowe 
Linda Kuykendall 
Colleen Lohr 
RobynConmy 

2 Joan Piroch 
Tim Touzel 

4 J. Allen Michie 
Joyce Parker 

5 Sandi Shackelford 
6 Esther Suggs 

On Campus is published 
biweekly on Monday by the 
Office of Public Information for 
faculty and staff of Coastal 
Carolina University. Items to be 
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and the Carolinas. 
Wiseman has been appointed to 

numerous groups, tasks forces, panels 
and committees by the State 
Department of Education; the Southern 
Association of Colleges and Schools; 
South Carolina school districts and 
other local, state and national entities 
affiliated with progressive education. 
He has been listed in Who's Who in 
American Education since 1989; Who's 
Who in the South and Southwest in 
1992-1993; received the Faculty 
Distinguished Teaching Award from 
Coastal in 1980 and served as president 
of the South Carolina Association of 
Colleges for Teacher Education in 1989-
1990 and Coastal's chapter of Phi Delta 
Kappa from 1984-1985. He has 
presented and has had published 
numerous articles concerning 
educational issues. 

Wiseman joined the Coastal faculty 
in 1974 and became dean of the School 
of Education in 1982. He received a 
Ph.D. in social studies education! 
curriculum and instruction from the 
University of Illinois at 
Urbana-Champaign in 1974, a master's 
degree in social studies education from 
the same institution in 1970, and a 
bachelor's degree in history from the 
University of Indianapolis in 1969. ~ 

November continued 
7 Janice Sellers 

Gerrard Jones 
8 Francis Butler 

Reubin Fullwood 
Desiree 'Scottie' Scott 
Nancy Garmroth 

9 Sylvia Manigo 
10 Chris Martin 

Regis Minerd 
12 Jackie Gmuca 
14 Robin Bell 

Thea Robinson 
Gwen Turner 
John Farrelly 
Jason Elliott ~ 

included should be submitted by noon the 
Tuesday before publication. 

Coastal Carolina University is an 
affirmative action, equal opportunity, 
state-supported institution. ~ 



New e-mail system 
complete 

The installation of Pegasus, Coastal's 
new electronic-mail system, is complete 
and available to both DOS and Windows 
users who have access to a LAN 
account. Workshops and individual 
assistance are being offered to teach 
faculty and staff how to use the system. 

TOM, Coastal's previous mail 
system, will be removed from the LAN 
on Monday, Nov. 14. 

Pegasus workshops will be held in 
WALL 109 as follows : 

Pegasus Mail for Windows 
• Thursday, Oct. 20 

2:30 to 4 p.m. 
• Wednesday, Nov. 2 

2:30 to 4 p.m. 
• Tuesday, Nov. 15 

2:30 to 4 p.m. 
• Wednesday, Dec. 14 

2:30 to 4 p.m. 
Pegasus Mail for DOS 
• Thursday, Nov. 3 

2:30 to 4 p.m. 
• Thursday, Nov. 17 

2:30 to 4 p.m. 
• Thursday, Dec. 8 

2:30 to 4 p.m. 

Additional ITS workshops, also held 
in WALL 109, are as follows: 
Beginning Windows 
• Tuesday, Nov. 1 

2:30 to 4:30 p.m. 
• Tuesday, Dec. 6 

2:30 to 4:30 p.m. 
Beginning Paradox 
• Tuesday, Nov. 29 

2:30 to 4:30 p.m. 
Introduction to Computers 
• Wednesday, Nov. 30 

2:30 to 4:30 p.m. 
Beginning Quattro Pro 
• Thursday, Dec. 1 

2:30 to 4:30 p.m. 
Intermediate Quattro Pro 
• Tuesday, Dec. 13 

2:30 to 4:30 p.m. 

For more information or to register 
for a workshop, contact Terri Brown at 
extension 2193. ~ 

P.E. Center hours of 
operation 

The hours of operation for the 
Physical Education Center will be as 
follows: 
• Nov. 23 through 27 - closed 
• Dec. 19 through 21: open noon to 8 p.m 
• Dec. 22 through Jan. 2 - closed ~ 

Students participate 
in Heart Walk 

Students Taking Active 
Responsibility (S.T.A.R) helped raised 
more than $1 ,700 during the American 
Heart Walk, sponsored by the American 
Heart Association. 

The October event was successful in 
raising more than $26,000 along the 
Grand Strand. 

Coastal Carolina University was 
named "most spirited team" and given a 
plaque in recognition of more than 100 
student participants. The plaque was 
presented to Coastal S.T.A.R. 
coordinator Erika Heineman. ~ 

Fishing seminar 
A fishing seminar focusing on winter 

trout will be held Friday, Nov. 11 from 
7 to 8 p.m. on campus. 

The program will be directed by Don 
Millus, author of "Fishing the Southeast 
Coast." 

The seminar is free and open to the 
public; however, seating is limited and 
reservations are required. 

For more information or reservations, 
contact Millus at 248-2845 during 
evening hours. ~ 

Lost, ... (and 
hopefully,) to be 
found 

Several items have been borrowed 
recently from the President's Suite and 
have not been returned. If found, please 
contact Nadine Godwin at extension 
2014, or return the items to the 
President's Suite in the EMS Building. 
• Blue and white Pepsi cooler 
• Two white tablecloths (banquet size) 
• Man's black umbrella ~ 

Library receives new 
state and federal 
documents 

Kimbel Library has received the 
following state and federal documents . 

• A Veteran's Guide to 
Entrepreneurship 

Federal document # SBA 1.19: En 8 
• Teacher Development Outside the 
United States 

Federal document # ED 1.317: T 22 
• Alzheimer's Disease: A Guide to 
Federal Programs 

Federal document # HE 20.3858: Al9 
• The Impact of Federal Programs on 
Wetlands 

Federal document # I 1.2: W 53/994/ 
v.2 
• Access to Early Childhood Programs 
for Children at Risk 

Federal document microfiche # ED 
1.126:93-372 

For more information, contact Sharon 
Tully at extension 2411. ~ 

The Writers' Group 
The Writers' Group, sponsored by 

Sigma Tau Delta, will meet Tuesday, 
Nov. 1 at 7:30 p.m. in SC 201. Speaker 
Richard Collin will discuss his writing 
and publishing experiences. 

Writers' Group meetings are held the 
first Tuesday of each month from 7 :30 to 
9 p.m. in SC 201. Any member of the 
campus community interested in 
writing is invited to participate. 

For more information, contact Susan 
Meyers at extension 2941. ~ 

Sorority presents Fall Fashion Show 
fundraiser featuring Greek Life models 

Phi Sigma Sigma and Belk of Myrtle 
Square Mall will present a fashion show 
featuring 45 Greek Life male and female 
models on Wednesday, Nov. 2 at 7 p.m. 
in the Wall Auditorium, . 

Tickets are $5, $3 for students and 
will be sold in advance or at the door. A 
drawing for door prizes will be held; 
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participants must be present to win. 
Models will be wearing career, 

casual, active and formal wear 
furnished by Belk of Myrtle Square 
Mall. 

For more information, contact the 
Office of Student Activities at extension 
2301. M-



Credit Union to 
host luncheon for 
faculty and staff 

The Carolina Collegiate Federal 
Credit Union is hosting a luncheon 
for faculty and staff on Monday, 
Nov. 7 from noon to 2 p.m. in the 
Admissions Building, room 003. 

Faculty and staff planning to 
attend sn()'Uld contact Credit Union 
coordinator Corinne Godshall at 
extension 2035, by Wednesday, Nov. 
2 to reserve a space. 

According to Godshall, "This 
[luncheon] is out way of saying hello 
again to old friends and meeting new 
ones.n 

, 

Door priz~s also will be awarded. 
Information about the Carolina 

Collegiate Federal Credit Union is 
available in the Human Resources 
Annex or by contacting Godshall at 
extension 2035. Ia. 

Campus cafeteria 
The campus cafeteria is open 

Monday through Friday from 7 a.m. to 
7 p.m., and Saturday and Sunday from 
9 a.m to 1 p.m. and 4:30 to 6:30 p.m. 

Lunch menus are as follows: 

Week of Oct. 31 
Monday: Vegetable Baked Spaghetti or 

Polish Sausage 
Tuesday: Chili Mac or Chicken Pot Pie 
Wednesday: Kielbasa with Cabbage or 

Broccoli Quiche 
Thursday: Beef Pot Pie or Chicken Filet 
Friday: Pizza or Barbecue Pork Ribs 

Week of Nov. 7 
Monday: Turkey Pot Pie or 

Hamburger Steak 
Tuesday: Chicken Parmesan or 

Baked Spaghetti 
Wednesday: Knockwurst with 

Sauerkraut or Chicken Alfredo 
Thursday: Roast Beef or Italian Hoagie 
Friday: Soft Taco or Seafood Casserole 

Note: Menus are subject to change due 
to product availability. 

--COASTAL CAROLINA UNIVERSITY 

Office of Alcohol and Drug Prevention 
sponsors program 

The Office of Alcohol and Drug 
Prevention will sponsor a Hypnosis for 
Weight Control workshop on Monday, 
Oct. 31 at 1:30 p.m. in KH 109. Faculty, 
staff and students are invited to 
participate - just in time for those 
Halloween treats. 

A film with information about Eating 
Disorders will be available Thursday, 
Nov. 10 at 10 a.m. in SC 204. 

Applications for the Sandlapper 
Roundup, an Alcoholics Anonymous 
conference to be held Dec. 1 through 4, 
are available in the Office of Alcohol and 
Drug Prevention in SC 206. 

Clancy 1. from California will speak 
on two occasions during the event. 

For more information, contact Vicki 
Gardner at extension 2340. Ia. 

Bookstore weekend hours available 
With advance notification, the 

campus bookstore will provide weekend 
accessibility for visitors attending 
programs, conferences, and major 
events held at Coastal. 

Examples where bookstore services 
would benefit program participants 
would be Parent's Weekend, 
Commencement, Office of Admission's 
major campus tours, orientation 

A memo to faculty 
Faculty members are requested to 

share the following information with 
their classes. 

Invitation letters and application 
forms for Who's Who in American 
Colleges and Universities have been sent 
to more than 500 Coastal juniors and 
seniors who are academically eligible for 
this recognition. Election to Who's Who 
is an indication of undergraduate 
achievement and is recognized by 
employers and others as such 
achievement. 

To be eligible, a student must meet 
the following criteria: 
• junior or senior status, 
• have a 3.0 or above grade point 

sessions, or large conferences. 
Each department is requested to 

review their program schedules and 
notify bookstore manager Carol Collins­
Bunn as soon as possible if bookstore 
services are requested so work 
schedules can be arranged. 

For more information, contact 
Collins-Bunn at extension 2361. Ia. 

average in Coastal Carolina 
University work attempted, and 

• must have attended Coastal for a 
minimum of one year. 
Any students who did not receive an 

invitation letter and consider 
themselves eligible, should immediately 
contact the Office of the Vice President 
for Student Affairs in SC 206 or call 
extension 2300. 

Students who received the invitation 
letter are encouraged to complete the 
form and return it by the Nov. 18 
deadline. 

For more information, contact the 
Office of Student Affairs at extension 
2300. Ia. 

13th Annual Bargain Book Sale 
Kimbel Library will hold its sale of 

gift books Monday, Oct. 31 and Tuesday, 
Nov. 1 from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. in front of 
the library. In case of rain, the sale will 
be directly inside the library entrance. 

Prices range from 50 cents to $5 and 

all proceeds benefit the library. 
The campus community is invited to 

participate. 
For more information, contact 

Charmaine Tomczyk at extension 2403. 
Ia. 

The annual faculty and staff 
Holiday Gathering will be 

Friday, Dec. 9 from 8 p.m. to midnight 
at Holiday Inn West 

4 



Professor from 
England to teach 
Holocaust course 

Professor John McDonald from 
Nene College in Northampton, England 
will teach a Holocaust course at Coastal 
during the spring 1995 semester as part 
of a faculty exchange established in 
1993 for implementation in spring 1995. 

The visiting professor will teach The 
Holocaust (History 494J). The three­
hour upper level undergraduate class 
meets Monday, Wednesday and Friday 
from 9:30 to 10:20 a.m. The course will 
focus on the Holocaust in the context of 
20th century history. 

As part of the exchange, Fred Hicks 
will teach history at Nene during the 
spring semester. 

For more information about 
McDonald's class, call the history 
department at extension 2476. Ia. 

Calendar -----j 
Continued from page 1. 

Thursday, November 10 
• Eldred E. Prince Academic Building 

Dedication: 2 p.m., Commons of 
Prince Building. President's Office 

• Science Seminar Series - The ACE 
basin: trace metal results, Susan 
Libes, speaker: 2:30 to 3 p.m., 
SCI 106. Kathy Taylor 

• Eating Disorders (film and 
information): 10 a.m., SC 204. 
Vicki Gardner 

Friday, November 11 
• Endgame, Wheelwright Series 

Coastal Carolina University Theater 
performance: 7:30 p.m., WA. 
Wheelwright Box Office 

• Fishing Seminar: 7 to 8 p.m., TBA. 
Don Millus 

• Volleyball: Big South Tournament in 
Greensboro, N.C. 

Saturday, November 12 
• Endgame, Wheelwright Series 

Coastal Carolina University Theater 
performance: 7:30 p.m., WA. 
Wheelwright Box Office 

• Volleyball: Big South Tournament in 
Greensboro, N.C. 

• Women's Cross Country: NCAA 
Region III Championships in 
Greenville, S.C., 10 a.m. 

• Men's Cross Country: NCAA 
Region III Championships in 
Greenville, S.C., 10 a.m. 

Sunday, November 13 
• Endgame, Wheelwright Series 

Coastal Carolina University Theater 
performance: 3 p.m., WA. 
Wheelwright Box Office Ia. 

Third Annual Carolyn Cudone 
Intercollegiate Golf Tournament brings 
women golfers to the Grand Strand 

Coastal's third annual Carolyn 
Cudone Intercollegiate Golf Tournament 
will be held Friday, Nov. 4 through 
Sunday, Nov. 6 at Prestwick Golf Club 
in Myrtle Beach. Spectators are invited 
to attend the tournament free-of-charge 
to observe what is expected to be 
spectacular play. 

Teams participating with Coastal in 
the tournament are University of 
Alabama, Auburn University, Duke 
University, University of Florida, 
Florida State University, University of 
Georgia, University of Kentucky, 
Louisiana State University, University 
of Miami, University of North Carolina 
and University of South Carolina. 

The tournament is named in honor of 
Carolyn Cudone, a Myrtle Beach 
resident and ambassador of the game of 
golf. 

With 48 championships at the state 
and national levels, Cudone's experience 
includes international victories in a 
1956 Curtis Cup match between the 

United States and Great Britain; the 
1960 Curtis Cup team, which Cudone 
captained; and the International Four 
Ball Match Play Championship in 1962. 
Cudone also is a five-time winner of the 
USGA Women's Senior National 
Championship from1968 to 1972, and 
also finished second twice, and third 
once. 

Cudone has been named to the South 
Carolina Athletic Hall of Fame, South 
Carolina Golf Hall of Fame, the 
Carolinas Golf Hall of Fame, and the 
New York State Hall of Fame. 

In 1981, Cudone, with the assistance 
of area golf professionals, organized the 
Myrtle Beach Area Junior Golf program, 
a prototype program that introduces 
children ages 8 to 18 to the game. In 
the 13 years since the junior program 
was established, many young golfers 
have participated in the popular 
program conducted at area courses 
during the summer. Ia. 

Canadian history course to be offered 
Coastal will offer a new course 

during the spring 1995 semester 
entitled The History of Canada. The 
three-credit undergraduate course 
(CHST 494 H) meets Monday, 
Wednesday and Friday from 10:30 to 
11:20 a.m. and is open to sophomores, 
juniors and seniors. 

Spring semester classes for the 
regular session begin Thursday, Jan. 12 
and continue through Friday, April 28. 
Registration is Monday, Nov. 7 through 
Friday, Nov. 18. 

Sam Syme will instruct the course 
which includes a study of the 18th 
century conflict in North America 
between Great Britain and France, the 
19th century development of 
Confederation, and the 20th century 
search for a national identity. 

Syme has spent the last three 
summers in Canada preparing for the 
course and recently attended a 
conference at Duke University 
sponsored by the Southeast Council for 

Canadian Studies. 
According to Syme, approximately 90 

percent of all Canadians live within 100 
miles of the U.S. border. "This fact," he 
said, "coupled with the developing 
consequences of the NAFTA agreement, 
make the study of Canada a logical 
course offering for Coastal's history 
department. " 

Myrtle Beach Chamber of Commerce 
President Ashby Ward welcomed the 
announcement of the new course noting 
that it should have particular appeal in 
this area. 

According to Ward, "While the 
Canadian- American Days Festival 
attracts more than 50,000 visitors 
during one week in the spring, an 
increasing number of Canadians are 
wintering in the area and nearly one­
half million Canadians visit in any 12-
month period." 

For more information about the 
course, contact the history department 
at extension 2421. Ia. 

Effective Monday, Nov. 7, Kimbel Library will be the 
pick-up and de~very point for all materials shipped via 

the shuttle to and from USC in Columbia. For more 
information, contact Joan Caldwell at extension 2402. 
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Coastal Carolina University Theater 
presents 

ENDGAME 
by Samuel Beckett 

Directed by David Millard 

Friday, Nov. 11 • 7:30 p.m. 
Saturday, Nov. 12 • 7:30 p.m. 

Sunday, Nov. 13 • 3 p.m. 

Wheelwright Auditorium 
$8, $S Students 

A theater classic of the 20th century, 
Endgame takes a surprising and funny 
look at the most intimate human 
relationship - marriage. Set at the 
millennium, Hamm, Cloy, Nagg and 
Nell conduct the special ceremonies and 
customs of two generations of marriage 
with acute humor. 

For tickets or more information, 
contact the Wheelwright Box 

Office at extension 2502. 
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PARAGON RAGTIME 
OROHESTRA 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 15 

'1:30 P.M. 
WHEELWRIGHT AUDITORIUM 

$12, $5 STUDENTS 

The Paragon Ragtime Orchestra is dedicated to the 
preservation and performance of America's original 
musical styles. Founded by conductor Rick Benjamin in 
1985, the 
14-member ensemble plays late 19th and early 20th 
century popular selections using authentic period 
orchestral arrangements from its legendary 3,OOO-title 
collection. 

In 1988, Paragon Ragtime Orchestra's critically 
acclaimed Alice Tully Hall debut marked the first concert 
ever presented at Lincoln Center by a professional ragtime 
ensemble. Today, PRO is regarded as a leading exponent 
of vintage American pop music, and remains the world's 
most active ensemble of its kind. 

The orchestra's notable engagements include the New 
York 92nd Street "Y," Denver's ListenUp Series, Michigan 
State University, South Street Seaport, The Ambassador 
Auditorium (Pasadena), the Waterloo Music Festival, and 
the Smithsonian Institution in Washington, D.C. 

In addition to its nation-wide concert hall, university, 
and festival appearances, Paragon Ragtime Orchestra has 
acquired a considerable following both in the United States 
and abroad through a series of radio broadcasts on the New 
York Times' WQXR, National Public Radio, the BBC, and 
the world-wide Voice of America networks. 

The Walt Disney Company now uses pre-recorded 
selections by the orchestra for theme music at Disneyland 
and Disney World attractions, and recently, the orchestra 
served as an "Ambassador of Goodwill" for the United 
States at the Universal Exposition in Seville, Spain. 

The Paragon Ragtime Orchestra's compact disc 
recordings, featured offerings of the CBS/Columbia and 
BMG record clubs, have been widely praised and 
considered instrumental in rekindling interest in the rich 
American theater orchestra tradition. 

Paragon Ragtime Orchestra is presented as part of the 
1994-1995 Wheelwright Series. 

For more information or tickets, call the 
Wheelwright Box Office at extension 2502. 
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